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CITY OF SCAPPOOSE 
33568 E. COLUMBIA AVE. 

SCAPPOOSE, OR 97056 
503-543-7146 

WWW.SCAPPOOSE.GOV 

March  2024 

City Council Vacancy  
The City of Scappoose is currently accepting applications to serve as a member of City Council.           
To qualify you must reside within the city limits of Scappoose for at least 12 months prior to            
appointment. The term expires December 31, 2024. The City Council meetings are on the first and 
third Mondays of each month. Interest forms are available online at http://www.scappoose.gov or        
at Scappoose City Hall located at 33568 East Columbia Avenue. If you have any questions please        
contact Susan M. Reeves, City Recorder, at (503) 543-7146, ext. 224. Please mail, drop off, email 
(sreeves@scappoose.gov) or fax (503) 543-7182 your completed interest form by 4:00 p.m. on 
March 22, 2024. Interviews are scheduled to be held on April 1, 2024. 
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To report a streetlight issue please contact City Hall at 503-543-7146, ext. *224  

Thank you! 
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On Thursday March 14 at 7:00 pm the Scappoose 
Historical Society will present the 4th talk in our 
series of "History Connections". This time being 
held at the Scappoose Senior Center on Meadow 
Drive. Our speaker will be   Stephanie Craig who 
will present a free program (donations accepted) 
sharing her ancestor's past history and art     
primarily Native American basketry.  
 
Stephanie is of Santiam and Yoncalla Kalapuya, 
Takelma Rogue River, Cow Creek Umpqua, and 
Clackamas Chinook descent and a seventh -
generation traditional basket weaver, tradition 
keeper, and ethnobotanist (the traditional            
harvesting, preparation and storage of             
indigenous plants) She comes from a long line of 
strong traditional women-weavers in her tribe. 
She grew up around tribal elders listening to 
them talk about the old ways. She will be bring-
ing many baskets with her to show. Stephanie 
also runs a small business where she travels to 
different tribes and institutions to teach            
weaving.  

City Council presented City Manager Alexandra Rains with a plaque to thank her for her years of 
service to the City and the Community and wished her the best in her new position at the City of 
Oregon City.  
 
In the picture: Councilor Andrew Lafrenz; Councilor Marisa Jacobs; Councilor Jeannet Santiago;     
Alexandra Rains; Mayor Joseph A. Backus; Councilor Kim Holmes; Councilor Tyler Miller and      
Council President Greisen. Picture taken January 22, 2024. 
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The Scappoose Senior Center Board of 
Directors presented City Manager         
Alexandra Rains with a plaque and 
thanked her for all her work and          
dedication to the Senior Center.  
Pictured from Left to right is Robert 
Glosenger; Clara Pell; Alexandra Rains; 
Cindy Hoff; Judy Dughman; and Beth 
Glosenger.  

Senior Center receives CRPUD Funding 
The Scappoose Senior Center (SSC) has been awarded an Economic Grant from the Columbia River Public Utility District (CRPUD) 
to replace the Bread Store roof.  They applied for the suggested maximum amount of $7,500 but once the Board saw the need 
and urgency for replacing the roof, they voted to increase that amount to $12,590, which is the total cost of the new roof,      
unless additional plywood sheeting is needed.  In their comments, the Board recognized the important function that the Bread 
Store provides in our community.   
 

The winning bid was submitted by Mark Comfort Construction.  Mark is a local contractor and a friend of the Scappoose Senior 
Center. The SSC appreciates his support and the excellent work he has done in the past.  The new roof is scheduled to be        
installed this spring.   
 

It was a three-step process to receive this funding.  First, the SSC completed the grant application. Second, they presented their 
proposal to the CRPUD staff, and the final step was to be interviewed by the CRPUD Board themselves.  SSC member involved in 
this process were President Clara Pell, Treasurer Sam Ketcham, Board Member Cindy Hoff and Pete McHugh.   
 

The SSC appreciates and applauds all the CRPUD does to enhance the livability and economy in Columbia County.  Their help 
with funding this much-needed project is very meaningful to the SSC membership.    

A note from your Scappoose Building Department 
Spring & Summer is typically remodel-season for Pacific Northwest property owners. To help make your remodel/

development project a success, visit our website for helpful links about permits;                                                                  
https://www.scappoose.gov/building 

 

If you decide to hire a contractor for your project;
* Ask friends/neighbors who they recommend   
* Get at least 3 bids, (a higher bid might be worth the price in better materials, workmanship,               
communication & reliability) 
* Anyone can pretend to be a contractor. Be sure to ask for their Oregon contractor’s licenses and check 
to see if its valid on-line via link below.  Also view tips on how to find a reliable contractor and how to 
avoid construction scams;    https://www.oregon.gov/ccb/pages/consumer-tools.aspx 

* Ask for references to follow up on 
* Have a written contract (examples are within the above link) 

If you have questions about your remodel/development project(s) please contact Elizabeth Happala at the                        
Community Development Center 503-543-7184 or via email; ehappala@scappoose.gov. 

https://www.scappoose.gov/building
https://www.oregon.gov/ccb/pages/consumer-tools.aspx
mailto:ehappala@scappoose.gov
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Scappoose Fire District has an opening on its Budget Committee 
 

This is a 3-year term beginning 2/1/2024 and ending 1/31/2027. If you are interested in  
serving the District in this volunteer capacity, or have questions about what is involved,  

please contact Maria Heath at mheath@srfd.us or call 503-543-5026. 
Thank you! 
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   March 2024  

City Meetings Calendar   
 

• City Council work session  ~ March 4 & 18, at 6:00pm 
• City Council Meetings ~ March 4 & 18, at 7:00pm 
• Planning Commission Meetings ~ March 14 & 28, at 7:00pm 
• Economic Development Committee ~ March 21, at Noon 
• Parks & Recreation Committee meeting ~ March 21, at 6:00pm 

•  

Verify meetings, get virtual meeting details, and get more meeting information on our       
website: https://www.scappoose.gov or call City Hall at 503-543-7146 


